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 February 9, 2012
The Honorable Kent Conrad

Chairman, Budget Committee
United States Senate
624 Dirksen Office Building

Washington, DC 20510

Fax: 202-228-2007
The Honorable Jeff Sessions

Ranking Member, Budget Committee
United States Senate
326 Russell Office Building

Washington, DC 20510

Fax: 202-224-3149

Dear Mr. Chairman and Ranking Member Sessions:
As you begin work on the FY 2013 budget, the Fleet Reserve Association (FRA) urges your distinguished committee to omit budget resolution calculations that include drastic TRICARE fee increases for military retirees under age 65, a new TRICARE-for-Life (TFL) enrollment fee, and active duty pay raises that are below the Employment Cost Index (1.7%). 

These far-reaching reductions are anticipated in the Department of Defense’s (DoD’s) 2013 budget request and if authorized could endanger not only national security but also essential military pay and benefit programs. Operations are winding down in Afghanistan, however, the Nation is still at war and sustaining an adequate DoD budget is essential to addressing national security threats. There are serious concerns about the adverse effects of proposed cuts on the All Volunteer Force. 

The Administration and many in Congress may be unaware of the past efforts to cut pay and benefits and the undesirable results that occurred. It’s also noteworthy (and not acknowledged by DoD) that a 13% TRICARE Prime fee hike and future CPI indexed adjustments were authorized for military retirees this year. Military retirement benefits are also threatened in conjunction with a proposed commission to review the program intended to by-pass House and Senate committees with jurisdictional oversight that includes associated in-depth knowledge and expertise. 

It’s also important to note that less than one percent of the population is shouldering 100 percent of the burden of maintaining our national security. Military service is unlike any other career or occupation and fulfilling commitments to those who’ve served in the past – and providing benefits commensurate with the service and sacrifices associated with military service is part of the cost of defending this Nation.

Your consideration is appreciated. The point of contact is John Davis, FRA’s Director of Legislative Programs, at the above numbers or (john@fra.org).

Sincerely,


JOSEPH L. BARNES

National Executive Director
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